
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Champaign County Local Emergency Planning Committee (LEPC) 
Meeting Minutes 

 
February 27th, 2018 

 
Location:  ILEAS Boardroom 

1701 E. Main St. 
Urbana, IL  61802 
Time:  10:30 AM 

 
 

I. Welcome and Introductions 
 
Chairman John Dwyer called the meeting to order at 10:32 am and introductions were made. 
 

II. Public Comment 
 
No public comments were offered. 
 

III. Review and approval of minutes from the November 28Th, 2017 meeting 
 
John Dwyer asked for motion to approve the minutes.  Bill James made the motion to approve.  
Sherry Wooten seconded the motion and all approved. 
 

IV. Follow-up on Commodity Flow Study- 
 
 Railroad surveyed was Canadian National Railroad (CN).  Sharif Ullah stated the survey utilized 
pole mounted cameras and data was extracted from the rail car placarding.  Data was reported by   
chemical class according to displayed placards.  It was noted that placard car could be full of product 
or empty with vapors and residue which is equally dangerous. The percentage of hazardous classes 
identified are very close to the data from the road study.  Flammable, Corrosives and gases are the 
most frequently transported material.   The good cooperation of the railroads was recognized and is 
greatly appreciated. 
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V. LEPC Secretary position selection. 
    
Stephanie Vogelsang volunteered to assume the position LEPC Secretary. 
 
 

VI. Tier II reports – new health hazard information 
 
Change to the information required to be submitted for Tier II requires for the submitter to identify 
from the menu options all known health and hazards associate with the chemical.  Companies have 
submitted, per the State should go back and adjust their 2017 information. 
 

 
VII. Local incidents, training, exercises and upcoming events discussion 

 
Roll-over incident on I-57 in Ford County involving a package marker with radioactive labels.  CFD 
HazMat responded.  Training included the “Turn around, don’t drown.”  Weather Spotting class was 
held on 29 March at Parkland, close to 150 people attended.  CBRNE training with the Reserves.  
Fire Department training is being offered in Texas. 
 

VIII. Open discussion and Wrap up 
 
No additional comments were offered. 
 

IX. Adjournment  
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Stephanie Vogelsang.  Chris Hanson seconded the motion and all 
approved. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 am.   
 
 
 
Next meeting: June 26, 2018 

  
 

Yearly Requirement:  Please complete the Open Meetings Act training at: 
http://foia.ilattorneygeneral/net/default.aspx 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Attendees: 
 

Sharif Ullah  CCRPC 

Bill James  Champaign Co EMA 

John Dwyer  Champaign Co EMA 

Sherry Wooten University of Illinois 

Stephanie Vogelsang University of Illinois 

Tony Shaw  CCSO 

 Raymond Mucha CUPHD 
 

Brian Ball  Champaign Fire Department 

 Chris Hanson  U of I 
 
 Mark Newton  UPRR Hazmat 
 

Rob Biehl  Kraft Foods 

Rob Davies  CUPHD 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 


